           BERE ALSTON POST OFFICE UNDER THREAT OF CLOSURE 

A packed public meeting in the Parish Hall in Bere Alston, at which residents were informed of the possible closure of the Bere Alston Post Office, was held in August. They were advised that the current owners are looking to sell the premises, due to ill health. If a new buyer was not found and a Postmaster appointed the post office  would be closed. A group has been set up to explore ways that this can be averted. The Bere Peninsula Post Office Group is looking into ways that £200,000 can be raised by the community to buy the property and retain the services we are used to.
The Bere Ferrers Post Office is already closing in October, therefore the closure of Bere Alston’s would leave the entire community without a full-time post office, the nearest one being in Tavistock.
The group are exploring ways that this community buy-out can take place and will probably need to set up a local community company to manage the property and obtain grants. We will need local residents to contribute in some form to this scheme.
Time is tight to enable the community to obtain the freehold of the property, as many grants take time to obtain, therefore it is vital that residents give what they can to the project.
You will soon be asked to register your interest in helping to save the Post Office. We urge you to help! Bere Alston needs to continue to be a vibrant community and not a dormitory village for Tavistock and Plymouth .
If you can help please contact Mark Tremlett on 01822 841487 or email m.tremlett@btinternet.com or contact Bere Alston Post Office for more information.
